## **Bo Thomas**

From: Kathy Hollomon <kathy.hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us>

Sent: Thursday, March 9, 2023 11:49 AM

To: 'Mike Dixon'; Bo Thomas

Cc: 'Lynn Aguirre'; paul.graser@co.mclennan.tx.us

**Subject:** RE: UTEC/UTEM

It definitely falls within the parameters of the ones granted by the court on Tuesday. Of course each taxing unit can set their own standards for approval. We do have some approved by the County and denied by a City.

Kathy B. Hollomon, CPA, PDAC, PCC, CTOP Chief Deputy, McLennan County Tax Office Kathy.Hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us 254-757-5132



Randy H. Riggs, CPA TAX ASSESSOR/COLLECTOR

From: Mike Dixon (mdixon@haleyolson.com) <mdixon@haleyolson.com>

**Sent:** Thursday, March 9, 2023 10:50 AM

To: Kathy Hollomon <kathy.hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us>; 'Bo Thomas' <bthomas@cityofhewitt.com>

Cc: 'Lynn Aguirre' <lynn.aguirre@co.mclennan.tx.us>; paul.graser@co.mclennan.tx.us

Subject: RE: UTEC/UTEM

Thanks Kathy, looks like one to be granted to me.



100 N. Ritchie Road, Suite 200

Waco, Texas 76712

Phone: 254-776-3336

Fax: 254-776-6823

Email: mdixon@haleyolson.com

A Please consider the environment before printing.

Nothing in this transmission is intended to be an electronic signature nor to constitute an agreement of any kind under applicable law unless otherwise expressly indicated.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication (including any attached document) may contain information that is confidential, proprietary and/or privileged. The information is intended for the sole use of the indicated e-mail addressee(s). If you are not an intended recipient of this communication, please be advised that any disclosure, copying, distribution or other use of this communication or any attached document is strictly prohibited. Moreover, any such inadvertent disclosure shall not compromise or waive the attorney-client privilege as to this communication or otherwise. If you have received this communication in error, please notify me immediately by reply e-mail or by telephone at 254-776-3336 and promptly destroy all electronic and printed copies of this communication and any attached document. Thank you.

From: Kathy Hollomon < kathy.hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us>

Sent: Thursday, March 9, 2023 10:42 AM

To: 'Bo Thomas' <br/>
<br/>
bthomas@cityofhewitt.com>; Mike Dixon <mdixon@haleyolson.com> Cc: 'Lynn Aguirre' <lynn.aguirre@co.mclennan.tx.us>; paul.graser@co.mclennan.tx.us

Subject: RE: UTEC/UTEM

You're welcome! One additional detail - the check date for both accounts was 1/31/23. This information was requested for a couple of accounts in Commissioners' Court on Tuesday, so we have added it to the data we are pulling and providing.

Sincerely,

Kathy B. Hollomon, CPA, PDAC, PCC, CTOP Chief Deputy, McLennan County Tax Office Kathy.Hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us 254-757-5132



Randy H. Riggs, CPA TAX ASSESSOR/COLLECTOR

From: Bo Thomas (bthomas@cityofhewitt.com) <bthomas@cityofhewitt.com>

Sent: Thursday, March 9, 2023 10:05 AM

To: Kathy Hollomon < kathy.hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us>; 'Mike Dixon' < mdixon@haleyolson.com>

Cc: Lynn Aguirre <lynn.aguirre@co.mclennan.tx.us>; paul.graser@co.mclennan.tx.us

Subject: RE: UTEC/UTEM

Thank you for the assistance.

Bo Thomas City Manager City of Hewitt



200 Patriot Court Hewitt, TX 76643 (254)666-6171

From: Kathy Hollomon < kathy.hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us>

Sent: Thursday, March 9, 2023 9:33 AM

To: 'Mike Dixon' < mdixon@haleyolson.com >

Cc: Bo Thomas < <a href="mailto:bthomas@cityofhewitt.com">bthomas@cityofhewitt.com</a>; Lynn Aguirre < <a href="mailto:lynn.aguirre@co.mclennan.tx.us">lynn.aguirre@co.mclennan.tx.us</a>;

paul.graser@co.mclennan.tx.us

Subject: RE: UTEC/UTEM

To assist the council with your review of the individual waiver requests for penalty and interest and make an informed decision, please consider the following information:

- The checks for these accounts were received in the Tax Office on 2/8/2023 and processed on that date.
- The postmark date on both envelopes was 2/2/2023.
- City of Hewitt's penalty and interest for each account is:
  - UTEM Account #36-M10417-0 \$215.16
  - o UTEC Account #36-U10367-4 \$196.47
- Penalty and interest were paid for both accounts on 2/28/2023. So these taxpayers would receive refunds, if penalty and interest are waived.

Please let me know, if you have any questions or need additional information regarding this taxpayer.

I will be out of the office next week. Lynn Aguirre and her Property Tax Research Team are taking over providing waiver information going forward. I have attached Lynn and Paul Graser to this email, in case you have future requests.

Sincerely,

Kathy B. Hollomon, CPA, PDAC, PCC, CTOP Chief Deputy, McLennan County Tax Office

## <u>Kathy.Hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us</u> 254-757-5132



Randy H. Riggs, CPA TAX ASSESSOR/COLLECTOR

From: Mike Dixon (mdixon@haleyolson.com) <mdixon@haleyolson.com>

Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 12:32 PM

To: 'Kathy Hollomon' < kathy.hollomon@co.mclennan.tx.us>

Cc: Bo Thomas < <a href="mailto:bthomas@cityofhewitt.com">bthomas@cityofhewitt.com</a>>

**Subject:** FW: UTEC/UTEM

Can you help me with these that were sent to Hewitt? What the actual postmark was, date of check, etc. THANK YOU!



100 N. Ritchie Road, Suite 200

Waco. Texas 76712

Phone: 254-776-3336

Fax: 254-776-6823

Email: mdixon@haleyolson.com

A Please consider the environment before printing.

Nothing in this transmission is intended to be an electronic signature nor to constitute an agreement of any kind under applicable law unless otherwise expressly indicated.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication (including any attached document) may contain information that is confidential, proprietary and/or privileged. The information is intended for the sole use of the indicated e-mail addressee(s). If you are not an intended recipient of this communication, please be advised that any disclosure, copying, distribution or other use of this communication or any attached document is strictly prohibited. Moreover, any such inadvertent disclosure shall not compromise or waive the attorney-client privilege as to this communication or

otherwise. If you have received this communication in error, please notify me immediately by reply e-mail or by telephone at 254-776-3336 and promptly destroy all electronic and printed copies of this communication and any attached document. Thank you.

From: Bo Thomas < <a href="mailto:bthomas@cityofhewitt.com">bthomas@cityofhewitt.com</a>>
Sent: Tuesday, March 7, 2023 10:59 AM

To: Mike Dixon < mdixon@haleyolson.com >

Subject: UTEC/UTEM

Mike,

Please see the attached. Thanks.

Bo Thomas City Manager City of Hewitt



200 Patriot Court Hewitt, TX 76643 (254)666-6171

WARNING: THIS MESSAGE <u>MAY BE</u> FROM AN OUTSIDE SOURCE. PLEASE DO NOT CLICK ON ANY LINKS OR OPEN ANY ATTACHMENTS IF YOU ARE NOT EXPECTING THE MESSAGE AND/OR DO NOT RECOGNIZE THE SENDER.
WARNING: THIS MESSAGE <u>MAY BE</u> FROM AN OUTSIDE SOURCE. PLEASE DO NOT CLICK ON ANY LINKS OR OPEN ANY ATTACHMENTS IF YOU ARE NOT EXPECTING THE MESSAGE AND/OR DO NOT RECOGNIZE THE SENDER.

WARNING: THIS MESSAGE <u>MAY BE</u> FROM AN OUTSIDE SOURCE. PLEASE DO NOT CLICK ON ANY LINKS OR OPEN ANY ATTACHMENTS IF YOU ARE NOT EXPECTING THE MESSAGE AND/OR DO NOT RECOGNIZE THE SENDER.